
 

 

Board of Psychological Examiners 

 Meeting of June 8, 2012  
National Life Building, North, Floor 2, Montpelier, VT 05620-3402 

APPROVED MINUTES 
 
Members Present: Richard Root, Ed.D  Deborah Wallis, Ph.D. 
   Michael Doyle   Ronald Miller, Ph.D. 
       Susan Jan Belville 
 
Others Present: Larry Novins, Board Counsel, Peter Comart, Licensing Administrator, Carla 

Preston, Case Manager, and Diane Lafaille, Licensing Board Specialist and 
Rosanna Lak, CEO of the Vermont Psychological Association. 

 
1. The meeting was called to order at 9:11 a.m.  
 
2. Minutes:  Dr. Miller moved, seconded by Mr. Doyle, to approve the Minutes of May 4, 2012 

meeting with minor corrections. 
 
3. Case Managers Report/Closing Report 
 
 Carla Preston, Case Manager, reported that the Board currently has 11 pending cases.  1 the 

investigative team report is almost ready; 9 are under investigation and charges have been filed 
for 1. 

 
4. Rules Revision 

a. The Board re-reviewed sections 2.6 and 2.9 of the proposed rules. Changes were made. 
b. Draft Introduction to the Rules Revision – Dr. Root will update and e-mail to Mr. Comart 

to be put on the Board’s website. 
 

5. Continuing Education Credits for Review: 
 “Longitudinal Studies of ADS, Changes to the DSM-V and Observational Assessments of 

Language” – approved. 
 “Thinking for a Change” – additional information needed. 
 “Motivational Interviewing” – approved. 
 “Working with Trauma: Training Brains to Become Minds” – approved. 
 “Evidence-Based Assessment in Alternative Settings: The Achenbach System of Empirically 

Based Assessment” – approved. 
 “Cognitive Behavioral Therapy Basics: Effective Interventions for Reducing Recidivism – 

approved. 
“MI/MET for CJ-Involved Individuals” – approved. 
“Controlling Reality Through the Soul, Mind and Consciousness” – additional information 
needed. 
“Implementing Person-Centered Treatment Planning in Mental Health and Addiction Treatment” 
– additional information needed. 
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“CBT (Advanced) Effective Interventions for Reducing Recidivism” – approved. 
“CBT (Basic) Effective Interventions for Reducing Recidivism” – approved. 
“The Impact of Trauma on Human Development” – approved. 
Books – Independent study - additional information needed. 
Multiple programs which include the following: 
Professional Ethics, 
Trauma Treatment, 
Attachment and Addiction, 
Motivational Interviewing, 
Psychopharmacology of Addiction, 
Gambling and Internet Addiction, 
Ethics, 
Clinical Supervision, 
ASAM Criteria, and 
PTSD.  All were approved. 

 
6. Applications: 
 a. The following applicants are seeking approval for licensure: 
  Gilligan, Claire, Psy.D. 
  Holt, John, Ph.D. 
  Reilly, Evelyn, Psy.D.  
  Roland, Erin, Ph.D. 
 

Dr. Miller moved, seconded by Mr. Doyle, to approve these applicants for licensure.  
Approved. 
 

 b. The following applicant is seeking approval for a temporary license: 
  Quillen, Marc, Ph.D. 
 

Dr. Miller moved, seconded by Mr. Doyle, to approve him for a temporary license.  
Approved. 
 

c. The following applicant is seeking licensure on the basis of endorsement: 
 O’Donnell, Justine – It was determined that the standards in Washington are not 

substantially equivalent to those of Vermont.  Applicant needs to apply on the basis of 
examination. 

 
d. The following applicant is seeking approval to sit for the EPPP: 
 Wallace, Ricky, MA – applicant denied to sit for the EPPP. 
 



 

Board of Psychological Examiners 
Minutes of Meeting 
June 8, 2012 
Page 3 

 
  

    
7. Other 

a. The Board sends Dr. Steve Lewis its best wishes for a speedy recovery. 
b. Newsletter – Each member of the Board will submit their piece of the newsletter to Mr. 

Comart.  He will begin compiling the newsletter. 
c. The Board reviewed the audits of continuing education. 
 

8. Review of Process of Meeting Today – Tabled. 
 
9. The Board adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 
 
2012 Scheduled meetings of the Board: July 13, August 10, September 14, October 12, November 8, and 
December 14.   
 
Respectfully submitted by:  
 
Diane Lafaille 
Licensing Board Specialist 
 
 


